
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 

 
 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date: 10/10/2022  
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding: Hiring new firefighters  
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
The fire department had two applicants for firefighter positions. Both went through an interview 
with me and Assistant Chief Vaccari. Afterwards, we both recommended that they be offered a 
firefighter position. 
 
I am seeking council approval to continue to move these two applicants through the hiring 
process. They are: 
 
Tony Brunn 
Brandon Jeanotte 
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


